Approved             

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
February 4, 2015 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, February 4, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was in attendance at 5:14 p.m. Dave Nickerson was absent.            










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time






          









    



2.0  Police Department Update – Chief Hankard provided the BOS with a comparison of the 2013/2014 crime statistics and reviewed the information with them. Chief Hankard informed the Board that Officer, Eric Benoit has given his resignation because he is going to the City of Laconia, effective 2/9/15. The BOS signed Officer Benoit's Personnel Action Form and accepted his resignation with regret. Chief Hankard stated he has started the hiring process and will be looking for pre-certified candidates. Chief Hankard reported he is also looking to purchase new laptops and will have some price information soon, the purchase will come out of the special detail fund. Chief Hankard stated a nineteen page report has been received from Primex and it mostly focuses on security for the Officers and Civilians. Chief Hankard reported the department has transitioned into their new firearms and it was great deal that other communities are taking advantage of as well. Chief Hankard noted that he will be participating in the “Winni Dip” again this year, to raise money through donations for the Special Olympics. Please see Chief Hankard to donate. Chair Ober asked what the Chief's feelings are on the use of “Narcan”? Chief Hankard stated he is not for it because his Officers would be alone and the situation would be considered a felony scene, they should be with someone from the Fire Department because the situation could become very problematic and the Officer could be attacked while bending down. Chief Hankard noted that the Laconia Police Chief has turned this down as well. Chief Dexter noted that EMT Basics through Paramedics are trained, so all of his people are trained to administer.              














3.0  Budget / Warrant final review – Chair Ober stated that everything has been voted out but the Budget committee has rescinded its vote to approve line item #4915-300 in the amount of $70K, for the Fire Truck. The MS-737 was discussed with a member of the Budget Committee today because the numbers did not add up. The BOS reviewed the Warrant.   

4.0  Old Business 
4.1 Back payment on the HRA – Tabled until next week.



  4.2 EAP information to Employees – Elected Officials are considered Town Employees. Selectman Van Tassel made a motion to accept the EAP with the inclusion of the Town's Elected Officials, in the amount of $1,652.40 dollars total for the year. Chair Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed. 



  4.3
Holiday Pay for DPW Employees –
 Roger St. Jean was present and provided the Board with a time sheet that reflected 77 hours worked. Chair Ober stated Monday was a holiday, so there should have been 8 hours of holiday pay at time and a half and straight time for the rest but you have to work 40 hours before time and a half is paid. Chair Ober stated holiday pay doesn’t count towards the 40 hours. New time sheets for the DPW were discussed, in order to better break out their time. Roger St. Jean stated he still doesn’t agree with how the time is being paid out and feels he is losing money. Chair Ober stated there may be a 2.5 hour discrepancy and would have the Finance Officer check it.    


        







  4.4 Revenues of Budget form by Department
- TA Veloski stated he is still unsure where to put some of the revenue figures within the budget by department but he is working on way to do it that makes sense.  




              4.5 Letter to Senators Re: Internet/Cable – TA Veloski provided the BOS with a draft letter of concern over not being responsive to the Town’s needs regarding internet / cable service. BOS to review for next week. 








           
            
 

5.0  New Business









  5.1
Inclement Weather –
 TA Veloski asked how the Town determines which days. Chair Ober replied the Governor says all non-essential employees should stay home. Chief Dexter noted there were less problems because no one was on the roads. Selectman Van Tassel suggested having the Town’s three emergency departments (police, fire, DPW) decide and then notify the Town Office. 



  5.2 Copy of Final Audit – BOS to review.                                         


  5.3 Fuel Tanks at the Life Safety Building – TA Veloski explained that Rymes Propane purchased the tanks from Irving. Chief Dexter stated the regulator needs to be replaced and is upset with the whole process because the switch happened in July. Chief Dexter explained he came in Sunday because he received a notification of an LP Gas leak and wasn’t happy about it. Chief Dexter suggested as the Town moves forward to the 2017 budget, all of the bills for the life Safety Building be given to him because he is the manager of that building with a tenant (police) and it makes sense. Chief Dexter noted he is not sure who dropped the ball, Rymes, DPW Director or TA Veloski but the result could have been bad. Chief Hankard noted the Life Safety Building is also the Town’s Emergency Operations Center. Chair Ober stated this should have been on the “to do” list. TA Veloski replied he probably should have followed up in this but didn’t. There was a brief discussion regarding the Transfer Station Manager conducting building maintenance and shoveling at the Town’s buildings. Chair Ober noted another discussion needs to take place with everyone involved. Chief Dexter stated he thought the Town was switching everything to one vendor. TA Veloski replied he was but slowly, so things like this wouldn’t happen all at once and the Town was under contract with Irving. Chief Dexter stated kerosene comes from AD&G and suggested all of the building managers gather information regarding what size their tanks are, where they are located and what they burn for fuel.       



  


  

  5.4 Town Report – AS Rollins informed the BOS that she is still waiting on a handful reports and most of the financial pages that need signature. AS Rollins noted the deadline for the Town Report to be back to the Town is March 3, 2015. 



  5.5 Electioneering Policy – Chair Ober stated something should be established before the next election under the guidelines of the Secretary of State’s Office but should also address handi-capped parking, standing areas, approaching voters and rules for the Transfer Station. 











                
6.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          6.1 1/21/15 draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of January 21, 2015. Chair Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 21, 2015 with corrections. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed.









                 

  

  








 
7.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 












8.0 Accept donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time.      

 












9.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 



 





    









10.0 Selectmen's Reports  






            10.1 Building Space Needs Committee - Update – Chair Ober stated she & Craig Davis visited the Center Harbor Town Offices to see how their remodel came out ($1.3 million dollars total cost). Chair Ober reported that the remodel made offices in one building for the TC/TC, Planning, Police, Recreation and Town Office (Executive). Chair Ober stated the remodel was nicely done. Chair Ober noted Center Harbor owns a building adjacent to the Town Offices and that is where they keep the recreation equipment. The Town of Canterbury was suggested as a possible next visit. The BSN Committee meets next Monday, 2/9/15. 






 



          



11.0 ADJOURNMENT – Chair Ober made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 p.m. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.








  




12.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 11, 2015 @ 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices.       













Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Administrative Specialist

2/04/2015

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


